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EMERGENCY  MANAGEMENT  AGENCY
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December 6, 2018

The regular monthly meeting of the Borough of Montgomery Emergency Management Agency will be held:

THURSDAY,  DECEMBER 13,  2018 - 7:00 PM
GREG  GRUVER  will provide the refreshments.

NOTES  FROM  OUR  EMA  COORDINATOR
Thanks to our dedicated volunteers, 2018 was a year of events that were good and bad.  We remember the many days and nights of watching the streams and the river due to the endless rain as well as alerting the camp ground and residences along Black Hole Creek of possible flooding.  Also there was the public events starting with the Memorial Day service in the park and ending with the Christmas Committee food and toy preparation and delivery this month.

We were prepared to respond with our Swift Water Team, Lighting, Evacuation Shelter, Communications and extended time Mass Care Shelter, along with the volunteers from the Montgomery Fire Department as well as other area resources.  Montgomery is very fortunate to have all of these resources listed and many others provided by volunteers who become fewer each year.

RESERVE Monday December 24, 2018 for Christmas Box and Toy delivery day.  Members are ask to be at the Brick Church by 07:30hrs to assist with loading vehicles for the delivery that is usually completed by 10:00am.  Some daytime help will also be needed to transport food from the Weis store to the church.  We will also have toys to move from storage to the church next week as the wrapping has already begun.

Have you always wanted to be able to take photographs from 400ft. in the air and not have to be up that high?  Our FAA Remote Pilot, Matthew Okkelberg, would like to train several of our members to do just that at no cost to us.  You will NOT fly the Drone just run the camera as this is a 2 person operation.  Our plan is to have the Video on screen in IMU-630.

Thanks to our members for their dedication this year.  May you and yours have a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.  Remember our meeting next week.  We have a new member to vote in.












DENNIS

